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Agenda Item Title

A Resolution Approving an Independent Contractor Agreement with Konematic Inc., d/b/a Door Systems,
Inc., to Install New Overhead Doors and a New Entrance Door at the Main Fire Station for an Amount Not to
Exceed $34,205.00 and Authorizing its Execution

Overview

The main fire station, located at 100 N. Euclid, has a total of six overhead doors (four on the west side and two
on the east side) that are in poor condition and in need of replacement. Additionally, the main entrance
doorway is original to the building and is also in need of replacement due to a warped frame and weather-
damaged wood.

Staff Recommendation
Approve the Resolution.

Fiscal Impact

The FY 2018 Capital Improvement Program, Building Improvement Fund, account no. 3012-43790-101-540673
provides $50,000.00 for the replacement of the overhead doors and main entrance door at the main fire
station. No funds have been used from this line item for this work as of this date.

The agreement with Door Systems will include the base bid ($29,876.00) and alt. no.1 for adding secondary
entrapment protection ($2,700.00) for a total amount of $32,576.00. The not to exceed amount of
$34,205.00 includes a 5% contingency in the event of unforeseen work required. The contingency will not be
used unless there is a need for a change order. The 5% is in accordance with the purchase policy regarding
change orders.

Background

This project involves replacing the overhead doors at the main fire station. The project also includes
replacement of the main entrance door. This work was planned for in the 2018 Capital Improvements
program budget.

Staff issued a Request for Bids (RFB) on March 14, 2018 to replace all six overhead doors and one main
entrance door at the main fire station, located at 100 N. Euclid. The RFB was advertised in the Wednesday
Journal and on the Village web site. A total of six different contractors attended a pre-bid meeting at the main
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fire station on Wednesday, March 21, 2018 at 10:30 a.m. A total of six bids were received as shown on the
attached bid summary.

Door Systems, Inc. submitted the most favorable bid and staff recommends that the Village approve an
Independent Contractor Agreement with Door Systems, Inc. for this project. Door Systems, Inc. installed a
new high-speed overhead door at the Public Works Center several years ago and performed very well during
that project.

Alternatives
The Board can delay action to gain additional information.

Previous Board Action
No previous Board action has been taken regarding the replacement of the overhead doors.

Citizen Advisory Commission Action
N/A.

Anticipated Future Actions/Commitments
It is anticipated that the Public Works Department will seek bids for future Capital Projects all three fire
stations in subsequent years.

Intergovernmental Cooperation Opportunities
N/A.

Performance Management (MAP) Alignment
This work is in alignment with the Governance Priority established for the Public Works Department for
Infrastructure/Capital programs.
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